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February 27, 2019 

  
Mr. Jean- René Etchegaray 
Mayor of Bayonne 
Mairie de Bayonne 

  
  
Dear Mr. Etchegaray, 
  
We are heartened by your humanitarian and heroic actions to provide front-line management 
aid for migrants.  Your unwavering dedication and support, despite blatant federal opposition 
and pressure, gives hope to build a better system that ardently protects everyone’s 
fundamental rights. Your efforts as a government official and a human rights activist will have 
ripple effects for the generations watching as the European migrant crisis and talk of 
immigration become an increasingly vital issue to resolve.  
  
Our foundation is proud to grant a Samuel Lawrence Foundation Humanitarian Award to Mr. 
Etchegaray. Please accept our modest award of $150 for your humanitarian efforts. The case 
has captured our attention in California and we share our support and encouragement with 
you.  
 
  
Kind Regards,  
   
  

 
Bart Ziegler PhD, President  
The Samuel Lawrence Foundation  
  
 


